[bookmark: MEETING:_SoHP_Meeting]MEETING:	SoHP Monthly Meeting

November 26th, 2:00 -3:30 pm on Zoom https://fsw.zoom.us/j/8187393588?omn=83551272186
PURPOSE:	SoHP Monthly Meeting November 2024

ATTENDEES:	Dean, Directors, Advisors, Faculty, Coordinators, Clinical Managers, and Staff



Meeting Minutes

· Agenda and PowerPoint:



· Quick Recap:  Dr. Schott led our monthly update meeting, with the team discussing the new AI summary feature in their meeting software, its benefits, and its potential for improving meeting notes and summaries.  They also discussed the transition from Tutor.com to BrainFuse for online tutoring services, the implementation of Honor Lock for remote proctoring, and the upcoming changes in the semester dates.
· Next Steps: 
· Program directors to inform Dr. Schott if they want to remove the fingerprinting fee from CastleBranch packages.
· Tamra to fill out modification forms to eliminate the fingerprinting cost from CastleBranch packages for all programs.
· Ashley to meet with Dr. Holland and Dr. Lewis next week to determine placement of Nursing shield in A Building.
· Faculty to change references from Tutor.com to BrainFuse in course materials for Spring 2025.
	· Summary
· AI Summary Feature Discussion:  Dr. Schott, Dr. Mary Lewis, Cristy Estes, James Mayhew and Valerie Hahn discussed the new AI summary feature in their meeting software.  Dr. Schott shared her experience with the feature, highlighting its ability to organize meeting notes and summarize conversations.  Cristy expressed her preference for the Zoom One version over a previous recording feature.  Mary suggested that the AI summary improves with use, and Dr. Schott agreed, noting its usefulness in preparing meeting minutes.  The team also acknowledged the feature’s ability to capture personal conversations, though they agreed to be cautious about sharing such information.  
·  Open House Success and Team Updates:  In the meeting, Dr. Schott expressed gratitude for the successful open house event, which saw the highest number of individual students since before COVID.  She also welcomed new members to the team, including Dr. Arlene Wright, the new student success manager, and LaCher Edwards, the new program coordinator for the Advanced Medical Assisting program.  Dr. Cynthia Vaccarino announced that the Physical Therapist Assistant program has received full accreditation for five years.  Lastly, Dr. Susan Holland shared that the Nursing program’s extension to Fall 2025 has been approved, providing a breather for the team to prepare and build necessary processes. 
· CastleBranch Fingerprinting Cost Reduction:  Tamra informed the team that CastleBranch, a third-party provider, offers instruction on the FDLE and allows them to provide the VEC number and information on their own.  The results will still be received via FDLE.  Tamra requested to remove the $53.25 charge from the total package, which would save students money.  The team is in discussions for this proposal, and Dr. Schott confirmed that they would work on the contract for the spring.  She also mentioned that fingerprinting options are being expanded across campuses.  Tamra clarified that the VEC number is what directs the results to the correct recipient.  Tamra clarified that the Allied Health and Nursing programs have separate package codes, with the latter having its own number.  Tamra is the key liaison for CastleBranch and can approve access for overrides or access to CastleBranch.  The cost for students to pay for fingerprints was discussed, with Tamra stating that students currently pay $114.00 (Background check, drug tests and fingerprinting $54.25, which we are trying to have removed) and the costs for fingerprinting varies based on the location, with some places charging $5 and others $25 to $35.  Dr. Schott mentioned that they are working to buy a fingerprinting machine for each campus to provide more options for faculty and students. Dr. Schott discussed removing the fingerprinting requirement from CastleBranch and Tamra confirmed that if that happens, the fingerprinting results will no longer appear in CastleBranch, but she will keep the records on file.  If the team agrees to move forward with removing the fingerprinting requirement from CastleBranch they will provide students with a list of approved locations to get fingerprinted instead.  Students will no longer need to pay the fingerprinting fee to CastleBranch.
· Clinical Agreements and Program Shields:  DonnaMarie, who is the liaison for all clinical agreements, discussed the upcoming expiration of clinical agreements with Shore Point Health facilities in Port Charlotte and Punta Gorda, which are becoming part of AdventHealth.  DonnaMarie is aware of the situation and will handle the necessary addendums for a ny programs not included in the existing AdventHealth agreement.  Ashleigh shared that the program shields have been installed in Charlotte, with Lee Campus shields coming soon.  She seeks input from Dr. Holland on the preferred location for their shield in Building A.  Additionally, tablecloths have been ordered, and Ashleigh plans to order program swag before the spring open house.  Michelle offered to share a photo of Dr. Holland speaking at the new student orientation.
· School Split of The School of Health Professions and Spring Semester Update:  Dr. Schott announced the official approval of the split from The School of Health Professions into the School of Nursing and the School of Allied Health, with the transition set to take place over the spring semester.  She emphasized the need for patience and flexibility as the details of the split are worked out.  Dr. Schott also provided an update on the spring semester, noting that enrollment is ahead of last year’s pace and reminding faculty about the deadline for submitting grades.  Lastly, she informed the team about the implementation of 12-week terms, primarily for first-time college students, and left open the possibility for later clinical starts in specific programs. 
· Online Tutoring and Honor Lock Update:  Dr. Schott reported on the transition from Tutor.com to Brainfuse for online tutoring services, which is now available 24/7.  She also mentioned the implementation of Honor Lock for remote proctoring, with a Google sheet for interested parties.  The Academic Technology Committee is running Honor Lock in the spring.  The Center for Teaching and Learning Excellence is planning for their summer conference topics and invites faculty to suggest topics or to present.
· Gratitude, Dates, and Faculty Development:  Dr. Schott expressed gratitude for the School of Health Profession’s work and wished everyone a Happy Thanksgiving.  She clarified the dates for the first day of classes for Spring as January 8th and staff will return on January 2nd.  The team was reminded to submit their faculty professional development funds if they wished to travel next quarter. 
    

		
	





Important Reminders
· Workforce Newsletter submissions - ongoing
· SoHP Social Media/Marketing Needs- Submit to Ashleigh ongoing
· Agile Performance
· Reminder for goal and objective development & Director approval
· Minimum of 2 check-ins per year (IE: every 6 months)
· Minimum quarterly feedback
· New Program Directors- Training per Melissa Raney
Upcoming Meetings:

This was the last official meeting of The School of Health Professions.
The School of Allied Health will follow the same schedule as follows:
Reminder of next SoAH monthly meeting Tuesday, January 28 th , 2:00pm -3:30pm on Zoom https://fsw.zoom.us/j/8187393588?omn=83551272186
· Monthly meetings 4th Tuesday of every month, 2-3:30pm





School of Health Professions (SoHP) Meeting November 26, 2024, 2pm to 3:30pm, Zoom
Attendance
	Present or Absent
	Name
	Position

	P
	Alexis Augustenborg
	Student Success Advisor I, SoHP

	A
	Andrea Rediger
	Administrative Assistant, Nursing-Collier/Lee

	A
	Angela Marchionni
	Professor, Nursing ASN

	A
	Anthony Valenti
	Faculty Librarian, Research & Instruction

	P
	Dr. Arlene Wright
	Student Success Advisor, Nursing

	P
	Ashleigh Koza
	Simulation Operations Specialist I, Allied Health and Simulation Education

	A
	Benjamin Rohde
	Program Coordinator, EMS (PT-NCFR)

	P
	Bobby Holbrook
	Program Director, BSN

	A
	Dr. Brett Clinton
	Professor, Nursing ASN

	P
	Bridgette Malchow
	Faculty, Human & Social Services

	P
	Cassandra Allbritten
	Program Director, Advanced Medical Assisting & Medical Assisting Specialist

	P
	Cassie Billian
	Program Director, Emergency Services

	A
	Cheyenne Brown
	Professor, Nursing

	A
	Christy Bessette
	Clinical Coordinator, Dental Hygiene

	P
	Coleen Kubetschek
	Clinical Coordinator, Radiologic Technology

	A
	Colleen Moore
	Professor, Nursing

	A
	Cristina Walter
	Professor, Nursing

	P
	Cristy Estes
	Program Director, Social & Human Services

	P
	Dr. Cynthia Vaccarino
	Director, Physical Therapist Assistant

	A
	David Logan
	Professor, Nursing ASN

	A
	Debra Ebaugh
	Professor, Nursing

	P
	DonnaMarie Rich
	Coordinator, SoHP, Administration

	P
	Dr. Elizabeth (Libby) Schott
	Acting Dean, School of Health Professions and Dean School of Pure and Applied Sciences

	P
	Elizabeth Whitmer
	Professor, Health Information Technology

	P
	Gayle Deane
	Professor, Nursing-BSN

	A
	Genny Baballeku
	Program Coordinator, Respiratory Care

	A
	Giovanni Zamora
	EMS Instructor

	P
	Halley Bennett
	Clinical/Simulation Coordinator, CVT

	P
	Dr. Heather O’Connell
	Professor, Respiratory Care

	A
	Hope Goodwin
	Professor, Nursing-BSN

	P
	James Mayhew
	Program Director, Radiologic Technology

	A
	Jamie Ware
	Dental Clinic Manager/Instructor

	P
	Janetta Mullins
	Program Coordinator, Social & Human Services

	Present or Absent
	Name
	Position

	A
	Jaslyn Morgani
	Dental Clinic Assistant

	P
	Jean Newberry
	Program Director, Respiratory Care

	A
	Jennifer Ortiz
	Professor, Nursing ASN

	P
	Jessica Golda
	Program Director, Corporate Training and Simulation Education

	P
	Joanne Sabo
	Student Success Advisor II, Nursing

	A
	Jordan Green
	EMS Instructor

	A
	Judith Sweeney
	Professor, Nursing

	P
	Julie Best
	Clinical Coordination Manager, Nursing

	A
	Julissa Gonzalez
	Professor, Nursing

	A
	Julianne Settanni
	Professor, Nursing-BSN (FLEX)

	P
	Jynell Kingsberry
	Student Success Advisor II, SoHP

	P
	Karen Molumby
	Program Director, Dental Hygiene

	A
	Kathleen Hearn
	Professor, Nursing

	A
	Kathy Blades
	Professor, Nursing-BSN (FLEX)

	A
	Kelly Murphy
	Professor, Nursing

	P
	Kristen Moore
	Program Coordinator, Physical Therapist Assistant

	P
	LaCher Edwards
	Program Coordinator, AMA

	P
	Lena Scott
	Program Director, AS, CVT

	A
	Lorraine Canty
	Professor, Nursing

	A
	Lynn DiSomma-Sentner
	Program Coordinator, EMS

	A
	Dr. Magdaline Britto
	Dental Clinic Supervisor

	A
	Mariel Goldrick
	Professor, Nursing

	P
	Marsha Weiner
	Professor, Nursing-BSN (FLEX)

	P
	Dr. Mary Lewis
	Interim Program Director, ASN

	A
	Melissa Hitch
	Manager, Nursing Simulation/Laboratory Manager

	A
	Michael Knoop
	EMS Support Specialist

	P
	Michael McNiskin
	Program Coordinator, Radiologic Technology

	P
	Michelle Rentas
	Professor Nursing, ASN

	P
	Michelle Sherman
	Administrative Assistant, Nursing

	A
	Natalie Schmidt
	Clinical Coordinator, Dental Program

	A
	Nora Stadelmann
	Professor, Nursing

	A
	Ray Lenius
	Adjunct Professor, CVT

	A
	Sandra Oestrike
	Professor, Nursing

	A
	Samantha Patenaude
	Professor, Nursing ASN

	P
	Sarah Hamula
	Student Success Advisor II, Nursing

	A
	Shawn Steiner
	Professor, Nursing-BSN

	A
	Dr. Suni Koshy
	Dental Clinic Supervisor

	P
	Dr. Susan Foster
	Program Director, Health Information Technology & Medical Coding and Billing

	P
	Dr. Susan Holland
	Associate Dean, Nursing Program

	P
	Tamra Pacheco
	Coordinator, Health Professions

	A
	Tiffany Thomas
	Professor, Nursing ASN

	Present or Absent
	Name
	Position

	P
	Tracy House
	EMS Support Specialist

	P
	Valerie Hahn
	Professor, Nursing
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SHP Meeting Agenda


Welcome Back!
• School Updates
•VP & AVP Updates
•Academic Committees
• Schedule – Key Dates for the next 6 


weeks







SHP 


Thank you all!  
The open house weas a great success – with the highest number of 
students attending since before COVID.


New Personnel


Congrats to the PTA program – their accreditation is official!


Castlebranch – fingerprinting (Tamra)


Shore Point Health (DonnaMarie)


Shields – Ashleigh







SHP 


The Split has been approved! We are now officially:


School of Allied Health


School of Nursing


• Split will take place over the spring semester –


• Some pieces will be straight forward – budget for example – others will 
require transition over time (eLearning, reports. . .)


• This meeting is officially the last for the SHP! We will start meeting 
separately in January


• Please be patient and flexible as we work through details!







“Split” option


Dean, SHP


Associate Dean, 
Allied Health


Admin


Advising


9 Programs


Admin


Dean, School 
of Nursing


Associate 
Dean, Nursing


Sim


Admin


Campus 
Clinical Coord


Advising


ASN BSN


Admin







End of Semester


End of Term Procedures- Below are a few highlights:


• Check your FSW email and contact phone number every day from the start of final exams week to the 
day of the deadline, even if you think you’re finished. Please make sure you have a working number and 
that the voicemail is not full. Please answer if Tamra or Michelle call!


• Any student who earned an F also requires a last date of attendance. For ground classes, that is the last 


day they attended class; for online students you can use the last day they submitted an assignment. If 


there is a date already loaded you should be able to delete it and then enter a new date.


• If you’ve agreed to give a student an Incomplete, make sure that an “I” is their reported grade and that 


you give their last date of attendance. 


• After the deadline, the only way to submit grades will be filling out Change of Grade forms on workflow 
for each missing student.


• Grades roll nightly – after that, changes need to be made through the Change of Grade form.


• Don’t forget page 2! Best practices recommend setting the view to “all” before entering grades so you 
don’t forget the second page or have issues saving when moving to page 2.







SHP Updates – Planning for Spring!


Spring Textbook AdoptionsSpring Schedule
• Early Enrollment is Strong!


• Our schedulers have been actively 
drafting the schedule and reaching 
out as needed


Early enrollment: We had a headcount 
of over 13K last spring – current 
enrollment headcount is over 9K –
which is up from this point last year, so 
one target to grow again.


• Due to Schedulers


• Spring will most likely roll from fall –
but now is the time to form textbook 
committees if there will be a change 
for Fall 2025 – due in March.


• Adoptions are in and fees have been 
added – so only changes now should 
for “print” items (sold directly from 
bookstore – no Inclusive Access)







End of Semester Requests - repeat


Registration Form Changes


The Office of the Registrar has been working with IT to move 


many forms to an online, webform-format. In line with this, all 


academic petitions have made the transition.


I invite you to visit www.fsw.edu/registrar/forms and scroll to 


the Petitions area. You will notice this area includes some 


overall information about petitions, but it points students to 


the online TDX petition forms.


To view how the academic petitions are laid out and how 


they are made available to students, visit: 


www.fsw.edu/Helpdesk


Select “Services”


Select “Registrar”


Select “Students: Petitions – Exceptions to Academic Policy”


What does this mean for you?
- That there is a new way to 
“sign” late drop/withdrawal form


Your last date of attendance (LDA) in the course being 


petitioned.


• To obtain this date, you must email your professor 


and request that they provide you with your 


LDA. Click here for a sample email template. After 


you obtain your LDA from your professor, save the 


entire email communication as a PDF. You must 


attach the email communication as a PDF in a later 


section of this form.


Dear Professor Smith,


I am petitioning for a Late Drop or Late Withdraw of your course, ENC 


1101, English Composition I. In line with this, could you please reply 


with my Last Date of Attendance (LDA)?


Thank you,


Sam Student



http://www.fsw.edu/registrar/forms

http://www.fsw.edu/Helpdesk

https://fsw.teamdynamix.com/TDClient/2031/Portal/Shared/FileOpen?AttachmentID=cfdc3cf2-3b66-4401-aa28-e8ba374e95d2&ItemID=54985&ItemComponent=47&IsInline=0





Nominations are now Open for:


• Faculty Teaching and Instruction Excellence Award - recognizing full-time 
faculty who have exceeded the expectations for Teaching and Instruction.


• College, Profession or Community Service Excellence Award - recognizing 
full-time faculty who have exceeded the standards for College and 
Community Service.


• Professional Development and Scholarship Excellence Award -
recognizing full-time faculty who have exceeded the standards for 
Professional Development and Scholarship.
Recipients of these faculty excellence awards will be recognized at a ceremony in January. Each awardee 
will receive a plaque, and a framed certificate in addition to having their name forwarded to the National 
Institute for Staff and Program Development (NISOD) for national recognition. Additionally, each 
recipient will be funded to represent FSW at the annual NISOD International Conference on Teaching and 
Learning Excellence in Spring 2025. 


Scan QR Code to nominate







New Academic Terms – Fall 2025


12 Week Terms
Implementing for FALL 2025


• Open to all students at half capacity so 
balance of students registering early/late


• 12 week to match summer terms to 
build on prepared course shells


• Focus on Core Gen Eds for FTIC students
• Avoid the “Catch up” challenges to 


promote student success
• Open more traditional options for late 


applicants
• Better option for 4 credit hr classes than 


B terms?
• Consistent with what most other schools 


are currently offering


Proposed Naming Convention


• Fall Standard – Aug. Start
• Fall Compact A – Aug. Start
• Fall Buc Express – Sept. Start
• Fall Compact B – Oct. Start


Starts Fall 2025 – please reach out if 
you are interested in teaching compact 
or express terms – no pressure to 
convert – mainly looking for the Core 
Gen Eds







Academic Committee Updates


• Academic Standards


• Academic Technology


• Curriculum 


• General Ed 


• Learning Assessment


• Professional Development


• CTLE - summer conference


• eLearning (Kultura?)


• Library


General Education 
Survey: CREATIVE







ATC
• Interested in piloting HonorLock (Remote Proctoring) in Spring 2025?


Please enter your name on this Google Docs
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1JBdxwi63__ZrfwgL25Gx6zHIktMdSGZqeTWYj6pp
cz0/edit?usp=sharing
Want to watch a demo from HonorLock? https://us-29823.app.gong.io/e/c-
share/?tkn=hwgazkhfx0f71f83sazm9jjw4&g_ajs_param_source_comp=email&xtid=20oc
vrl51mp458wc0j0
Video Platforms:  Kaltura and Yuja
Yuja Demo (Passcode: 047890): 
https://sequoia.yuja.com/V/Video?v=10009451&node=43721542&a=137729596
Kaltura Demo (includes some new features from Kaltura): 
http://www.kaltura.com/tiny/agpp6


• We will update the Tutor.com information in the institution wide parts of the syllabus, 
but if you mention it anywhere else please update that. We are changing to Brainfuse
for this Spring (2025!)



https://docs.google.com/document/d/1JBdxwi63__ZrfwgL25Gx6zHIktMdSGZqeTWYj6ppcz0/edit?usp=sharing

https://us-29823.app.gong.io/e/c-share/?tkn=hwgazkhfx0f71f83sazm9jjw4&g_ajs_param_source_comp=email&xtid=20ocvrl51mp458wc0j0

https://sequoia.yuja.com/V/Video?v=10009451&node=43721542&a=137729596

http://www.kaltura.com/tiny/agpp6





PDs


ONE Theme ONE College: Our Changing Worlds 


• Week of February 18th
• Sid Dobrin: Changing Worlds of Technology and the Classroom


Emergency Remote Readiness Class


https://fsw.catalog.instructure.com/browse/trainingcalendar/fsw-online/courses/emergency-remote-
ready-training


Self-Paced
• ASSESSMENT 101
• Open Education Resources (OER), Copyright, and Fair Use
• AI Training



https://fsw.catalog.instructure.com/browse/trainingcalendar/fsw-online/courses/emergency-remote-ready-training

https://fsw.catalog.instructure.com/browse/trainingcalendar/tlc/courses/assessment-101-2023

https://fsw.catalog.instructure.com/browse/trainingcalendar/tlc/courses/oer-copyright-fair-use-2023

https://fsw.instructure.com/enroll/MGMDGL





Schedule - Upcoming Key Dates


• Tuesday, Nov 26 Last Day of Class ☺
• Wednesday, Nov 27 Study Day – No Classes


FPD Funds requests due
• Nov 28 – Dec 1 College Closed! Thanksgiving
• Dec 2 – Dec 7 Final Exams
• Tuesday, Dec 10 Grades Due @1200 Noon
• Friday, Dec 13 Last Duty Day!


• Thursday, Jan 2 First duty day - Staff
• Friday, Jan 3 First Duty Day - Faculty
• Wednesday, Jan 8 First Day of Class














